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ASA Board welcomes new and returning directors 

The Australian Shareholders’ Association (ASA) is pleased to announce the results of its 

2025 Board election, held on Tuesday, 6 May 2025. The election confirmed the 

appointment of one new director and the re-election of a returning director following the 

Association’s Annual General Meeting. 

Geoff McClelland has been elected to the Board, bringing extensive experience in IT 

strategy and governance, along with longstanding involvement as an ASA and AIA 

member and volunteer. Julieanne Mills has been re-elected, continuing her commitment 

to strong governance, investor education, and financial empowerment, particularly for 

women. 

Steven Mabb, Chair, ASA 

“The Board is pleased to welcome Geoff McClelland, who brings valuable strategic and 

IT expertise that complements the skills of our current Directors. Geoff also has strong 

ties to both ASA and former Australian Investors Association members, following the 

amalgamation in December 2023. 

We are also pleased to see Julieanne Mills re-elected. Julieanne is a dedicated advocate 

for governance and sustainability and is committed to broadening ASA’s reach, 

particularly among women investors. 

The Board continues to reflect the diverse capabilities required to govern a modern 

membership organisation. Our detailed Board Skills Matrix, published in the Annual 

Report, reinforces our commitment to transparency and best practice. It also sets a 

benchmark we encourage all ASX-listed companies to follow.” 

Geoff McClelland, ASA Board Director, ASA 

"Having been a long-term member and volunteer for the ASA, I’ve had the pleasure of 

engaging with many of the wonderful members who make up the Association. It is an 

honour to join the Board, and I look forward to contributing as a supportive and 

constructive voice for all members as the ASA works to achieve our shared purpose of 

member education and being the preeminent voice for Australia’s retail investors." 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Julieanne Mills, ASA Board Director, ASA 

"I am honoured to be re-elected to the ASA Board. I will continue to work hard for our 

dedicated members and volunteers and uphold the values of the ASA. I remain 

committed to advocating for a future-focused organisation with a broader membership 

base, and one that encourages more women to embrace and engage in financial literacy. 

I will also stay focused on promoting strong corporate governance that advances retail 

shareholder rights, long-term sustainability, and corporate responsibility in the investment 

community." 

For more information or an interview please contact: 

Australian Shareholders' Association 

Steven Mabb 

Chair 

Email: chair@asa.asn.au 
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